USD 430 board accepts resignation of longtime teacher

(KNZA)--The South Brown County USD 430 board of education accepted the resignation of a longtime teacher when the met last week.

According to the unofficial minutes from the October 11th meeting, the board accepted the resignation of Everest Middle School 6th grade teacher Charla Becker, effective at the end of the 2023-24 school year. Becker has taught in the district 26 years.

The board also accepted the resignations of Bobby Ross as assistant baseball coach and bus driver Betty Cline. Her last day will be October 31.

Horton Elementary School students appeared at the meeting to present their 3 B's mission statement to the board. They would like to post the statement in their building, which is Be Respectful, Be Responsible, Be a Leader. The board give their approval.

In other business, CPA Jennifer Hildebrand with Varney and Associates presented via phone the district's 2022-23 financial audit. The board was told no areas of concern were found. The board voted to accept the financial audit as presented.

And a public hearing was set for November 8th at 5:50 p.m. prior to their regular meeting, on a proposed non-resident enrollment policy. The policy is the result of legislation passed and signed by Governor Kelly in 2022. The law, which will take effect with the 2024-25 school year, will allow students to transfer to any school in Kansas as long as the school has space.

Many Signals Communications